
 

 
 

CITY OF DUBLIN 
ADDENDUM #1 

BID #24-1118-01 
CONSULTING SERVICES FOR DISASTER RECOVERY AND 

FEMA PUBLIC ASSISTANCE 

 
 
DATE: December 6, 2024 
 
TO:  Consulting Services for Disaster Recovery and  

FEMA Public Assistance Proposers 
 
FROM: David Sawyer, Purchasing Director 
 
SUBJECT: Questions and Answers  
 
 
Q: Is there a firm currently providing these same services described in 
the RFP’s scope of work to the City? If yes, who? 
 A: The city engaged Goodwyn Mill Cawood on an emergency basis and 
they are currently providing the city with the same services described in the RFP. 
 
Q: If there is an incumbent providing these services, are they eligible 
to respond to the current RFP? 
 A: Yes. 
 
Q: Were the services provided by the incumbent satisfactory? 
 A: Yes. 
 

Q: Is the City of Dublin willing to consider a provider that provides just 

one (potentially two or three) of the services specified in the scope of 

work? 

 A: No. 

 

Q: Can you advise if you are currently under an emergency contract 

with a firm for debris monitoring and/or disaster recovery services? If 

yes, who? 

A: No. The Army Corps of Engineers is currently providing debris collection 

and monitoring on their own, separate from the City of Dublin. 
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Q: If selected, are firms required to have personnel (i.e., proposal 

personnel, subcontractors, etc.) available on-site? 

A: On-site availability is not required but is better characterized as a 

preferred quality in a successful firm. 

 

Be sure to submit this signed form with your proposal to acknowledge your 

receipt of the addendum. Failure to return signed addendum may result in 

disqualification of proposal. 

 

     
I have read the above change to the original bid and will submit my bid 
accordingly. 

 
Bidder: __________________________________________________ 
 
_____________________________________  ___________ 
Signature        Date 


